
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY

           SELECTMEN

  MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 24, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Ron Profaizer. 

Steve Goldsmith was absent. Jay Croteau will be absent next meeting. 

Pistol Permit returned to Town Clerk completed. 

Intent to Excavate from LBJ Landlease. To be completed next week.

The Town of Surry received ck# 502 in the amount of  $25.00 from Robin Snow for building 
permit # 1692 for a 12 x24 addition to her existing garage.  The selectmen will ask if there is any 
change to the driveway. 

Jay Croteau signed the Give Peace a Try application to run a triathlon on July 12th, 2025. 

The selectmen signed payroll. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills. 

The selectmen signed the Local Match Commitment letter for grant application as well as the 
Voluntary Participation letter for 2026 commitment. Jason Contrady will pursue completing the 
process. Updating the signature pages for EOP. 

Jason Contrady also spoke about a request to view the Hazard Mitigation plan for local 
emergency. Jay Croteau reviewed the current plan and agreed to have the resident view the 
document without the phone contacts. Note to keep contact information separate next 
revision. 

Copy of Invoices for Planning Board SWPRC request.

The selectmen signed the TownHall rental agreement for Kaitylyn Monroe April 13, 2025. 

Gross/ Welnak driveway correction needs to be 16 ft. Notify for correction. 

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Ron Profazier seconded the motion. The 
selectmen agreed to accept the minutes as amended. 

Duriwn Clark and Ron Profaizer inspected McCLaron driveway cut for logging. Accepted 
changed driveway. Logging may not be completed before the roads are posted. 

Ron Profaizer researched obtaining a key to locked file cabinet in the main hall. Approximately 
$150.00.



The selectmen will research the RSA for the raffle tickets.

Pat Jackson notified the town the Play Group will not be producing a play this year. 

MS 737 completed at DRA. 

Warrant is pending. 

Primex Audit is ready to submit. 

Ron Profaizer would like to update the list of projects and objectives for 2025.  Also a review of 
Master Plan comments 2, 3 and 4.  Suggested improvement of language for Certs of Insurance. 

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 
adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.


